

## United States Department of the Interior



BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT Eugene District Office P.O. Box 10226 Eugene, Oregon 97440-2226

in reply refer to: 1793~C

MAR 16 2006 Larry E. Reed

Principal, Land Use Planner
JRH Transportation Engineering
4765 Village Plaza Loop, Suite 201

Eugene, OR 97401

Dear Mr. Reed:

I received your March 10, 2006, letter regarding management of BLM land within the footprint of the proposed West Eugene Parkway (WEP). Your letter of March 10 responds to my letter of March 7, which responds to your letter of February 26.

I prefer that we avoid a continued exchange of correspondence. Rather, I propose that we arrange a meeting to allow you to describe all the information you seek from BLM in conjunction with the WEP. Please contact Steve Calish, Siuslaw Field Office Manager, 541/683-6180, to arrange a meeting.

Sincerely,

Mark Buckbee

Acting District Manager

cc:

Sen. Gordon Smith

Federal Bldg., Room 202; 211 East 7<sup>th</sup> Ave.; Eugene, OR 97401

Sen. Ron Wyden

Eugene Office; 151 West 7<sup>th</sup> Ave., Suite 435; Eugene, OR 97401

Rep. Peter De Fazio

Eugene Office; 151 West 7<sup>th</sup> Ave., Suite 400; Eugene, OR 97401

Metro Policy Committee

c/o LCOG; 99 East Broadway, Suite 400; Eugene, OR 97401

City of Eugene, Mayor and Council 777 Pearl St., Room 105; Eugene, OR 97401

City of Springfield, Mayor and Council 225 Fifth Street; Springfield, OR 97477

Lane Transit District Board of Directors P.O. Box 7070; Eugene, OR 97401

Lane County Board of Commissioners 125 East 8<sup>th</sup> Ave; Eugene, OR 97401

City of Veneta, Mayor and Council 88184 Eighth; Veneta, OR 97487

City of Coburg, Mayor and Council P.O. Box 8316; Coburg, OR 97408